
CAPENHURST CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

  NEWSLETTER 

2nd July 2018 

It looks like the sunny weather is here to stay. Please remember hats, sun cream and water bottles for school.  
The staff and children are busy getting ready for the exhibition at Christ Church on 16th and 17th July. We hope many of you 
will pop along and see their wonderful work.  
 
As usual, if you have any questions or concerns please contact me or your child’s teacher at school. 
Mrs Green 

Dates and events - a few things for the calendar! 

Wednesday 4th July - New starter morning and transition morning 

Thursday 5th July - New starter morning and transition morning 

Friday 6th July - KS2 Play dress rehearsal at 9.30am (costumes needed) 

Friday 6th July - All after school clubs and activities finish for the term 

Monday 9th July - KS2 Play, afternoon performance at 1.30pm 

Tuesday 10th July - KS2 Play, evening performance at 6pm 

Friday 13th July - No sharing assembly this week 

Monday 16th July - Little Faces assembly and uniform/shoe collection 

Monday 16th July - Zoo Project art exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School, 3.30pm-7pm  

Tuesday 17th July - Whole school visiting the exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School 

Tuesday 17th July - Zoo Project art exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School, 1pm-4pm  

Wednesday 18th July - Annual school reports sent home with pupils 

Thursday 19th July - Y6 Leavers’ Service, 11am, at Holy Trinity Church followed by leavers’ lunch 
back at school 

Thursday 19th July - Leavers’ Disco, 6.30-9.30pm at Craxton Wood, all welcome 

Tuesday 24th July - School closes for the summer holidays at 2pm 

Monday 3rd September - School closed to pupils (INSET Day) 

Tuesday 4th September - School closed to pupils (INSET Day) 

Wednesday 5th September - School re-opens to pupils for the new academic year 

There will be more details sent home for the events as they become available and closer to taking place. Other dates will be 
added as they are set in the diary.  

Attendance 
Whole school    
attendance for        

June: 

94.0% 
Whole school    

attendance for the year 
to date is: 

96.3% 
Last week’s best   

attendees: 

Class 1 

Little Faces Update 
Geoff Ward will be coming in to school on Monday 16th July to give the children an update on the Little Faces School which 
we have supported for a number of years now. Things are going well at the school but they are bulging at the seams and are 
desperate for building on the new school to start so that they can expand. Funding is taking a long time to complete. We will  
once again have a school uniform and shoe collection for Little Faces. If you are donating school shoes, the children may 
wear sandals or trainers from 16th July to the end of term.  

Art Exhibition - Final Reminder 
The art exhibition was a great success! If you were unable to attend but would like to view/order your child ’s framed artwork, 
please pop into the office at any time before 10am on Wednesday 4th July. The framed pictures cost £8.50 each.  

End of term arrangements 
This week on Wednesday 4th July and Thursday 5th July, children will be spending the morning in their new classes and our 
new  reception children will be joining us for both mornings. Children will line up in their new lines and enter school with their 
new teacher.  
The children have been working really hard on the zoo project, ‘Don’t Take our Tiger’ and would love to share their work with 
you. You are warmly invited to view the project exhibition which will be on show at Christ Church CE Primary School 
(Deeside, Whitby, CH65 6TQ) on Monday 16th July after school (3.30-7pm) and on Tuesday 17th July (1-4pm). 
School reports will be sent home on Wednesday 18th July and they will be accompanied by the Annual Report from the  
Governing Body which will be a brief, but informative, summary of the year written by different member of the governing 
body.  
The Year 6 leavers’ service will take place on Thursday 19th July at 11am at Holy Trinity for Year 6 families, after which we 
will have our leavers’ lunch in school (for Year 6 families only). 
The whole school and their parents are invited to the Leavers’ Disco at Craxton Wood on Thursday 19th July to celebrate 
with our Year 6 children. All children must be accompanied by an adult. Please send your ticket requests with payment 
(£2.50 per person) in to the office ASAP so that tickets can be allocated and sent home.  
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West Cheshire Foodbank 
Thank you for your continued support of the West 
Cheshire Foodbank.  
This week the Foodbank is particularly in need of 
UHT juice, UHT milk, instant custard and treats 
(chocolate bars /bags of sweets).  
If you would like to donate items there is a  collection box by the back door, 
or alternatively items can be brought into the school office. Thank you.  

Twitter 
Follow us on Twitter for class news 

and updates @CapenhurstCEPS  

Friends of Capenhurst  
Bonus Ball 
This week’s bonus ball (30/06/18) was number 50 (again!!) which belongs to Eric Hemmel! There are still numbers available; 
please see Mrs Osborne if you would like to get involved. 
Facebook Closed Group 
A reminder to all parents and carers to join our Facebook group, Friends of Capenhurst School (PTA) for fundraising        
updates and general school event reminders. This a closed group for current parents/carers only; please request to join the 
group if you have not already done so and you will be added.  

Letters that were sent home 
last week: 

 Class Arrangements for 
2018/19 

 Leavers’ Lunch 

 Costume Suggestions 
(Class 3) 

Summer Reading Challenge 2018 
Children in R-Y5 have been given bookmarks 
about this year’s summer reading challenge 
at your local library. The  challenge is inspired 
by the iconic children’s title ‘Beano’ which 
celebrates its 80th anniversary this year. For 
more info, visit  
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 

Leavers’ Lunch 
The children were all given a letter last week 
about the leavers’ lunch which is taking place 
on Thursday 19th July. Year 6 parents are 
also invited. Please return the reply slip even 
if your child regularly has a school lunch. 
Thank you. 

KS2 Play  
Thank you to those of you who have been able to assist us with props already, we are very grateful. We are still looking for 
help in securing the following props (which will be returned after the performances): 

 Hessian sack 

 Crate 

 Barrel  

 Two model ships 

 Tankard x3 (not glass) 
 
Last week the children were given a slip with costume suggestions with regards to the role(s) they are playing. Your help 
with sourcing a costume would be greatly appreciated, but please do let us know as soon as possible if you are having any 
difficulty and we will try to help.  
Our dress rehearsal is scheduled for Friday 6th July at 9.30am, so please ensure that your child(ren) brings their costume(s) 
with them on that day. Thank you.  
A letter regarding tickets has been sent home today - please send in your requests with payment ASAP so that tickets can 
be    allocated and sent home on Friday. Thank you.  

 Palm trees (inflatable) 

 Pirate Captain’s hat 

 Large bunch of keys 

 A pirate hook 

Belated birthday greetings  to 

Frankie who celebrated a 

birthday last week! 


